
 
EWERBY  & EVEDON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

 
The Minutes of the  Parish Council  Meeting held on Wednesday 15th February 

2023 at 7.3opm in The Reading Room Main Street Ewerby. 
 
Present 
Councillor M Scott                          Councillor T Henson                                    
Councillor M Priestley                  Councillor A Lister Tomlinson  
Councillor C Issit         
 
Also Present.   
District Councillor M Head  
Residents -Dean Broadberry, Chris Marshall, Bev Lord, Dr. Othman. 
 
Apologies for Absence 
County Councillor Key  
 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th November 2022. 
The minutes having been previously circulated were signed as being a true 
record. 
 
Matter arising from the minutes. 
All Code of Conduct forms had been returned to N.K.D.C. The missing nuts on the 
Fort in the playing Field had been replaced. 
 
Resignation of Councillors and Section 87(2) Local government Act 1972 
Declarations – Cllr W G BHowe and Cllr N Robinson. 
Councillor Scott noted the resignations, thanked Councillors Howe and Robinson 
for their contribution to the council and confirmed that the relevant notices had 
been displayed on the Notice Boards and posted on the Website. 
 
Parish Precept. 
The Precept for 2023/24 was agreed at £3,500 as considered at the November 
meeting. 
 
Parish Council Election 4th May 2023. 
It was noted that the election was to take place on 4th May and approaches had 
been made to residents of the Parish to establish their interest in standing for 
election. 
 
The Coronation 6th May 2023. 
A communication had been received from The Pagent Master Bruno Peake. The 
Reading Room was planning an event to celebrate. 
 
Haverholme Priory Shields. 
Councillor Scott had circulated information with regard to the shields on the ruin 
in Haverholme. A meeting had taken place with Histoic England to discuss the 



possibility of relocating the shields to the church. It has been decided not to 
proceed with the relocation.  
Receipts & Payments. 
Income:              
                    NKDC  Litter Picking Grant                     £    106.89 
                      
Expenditure:                             
                   Clerks Wages                                               £       90.00 
                   Green Grass Contracting                          £     280.98 
                   Michael Scott Repayment re                   £.    117.18 
                   Jubille Plaque.  
Clerk reported that she had submitted a VAT repayment claim of 1,234.85  
 
All Income and Expenditure approved. 
 
Planning Matters. 
Decisions. 
22/1392/HOUS      Ewerby Waithe Farm House -Approved. 
Applications. 
22/1733/HOUS     Holly Barn Thorpe Road Ewerby. Proposed Single Storey 
22/1732/LBC              Extension.   
23/0067/FUL              Land on Field Lane Ewerby NG34 9PQ. Change of use  from 
                                         Agricultural to Equestrian Activities. 
23/0108/HOUS          South Cottage Howell Lane Ewerby. Erection of 2 Storey 
Side 
                                        Extension  and Porch.   
 
The Planning for the land on Field Lane was retrospective as the Equestrian 
activities were already happening. No notices re the planning application had 
been displayed. Dr Othman who lives in close proximity was present at the 
meeting to report that it was causing a lot of noise, bad smells and consequently 
flies. The track used by village residents, some elderly, was being churned up by 
the increase in traffic. It was agreed that help be given to Dr Othman to lodge an 
objection and that the council would also draw attention to the matters raised.                    
 
Playing Field – Grass Cutting Quotation 2023/24. 
A quotation for grass cutting had been received from Green Grass Contracting 
our usual contractors; an increase of 20% over 2022. Other quotations were 
being obtained.                                       
                           
Correspondence. 
All relevant correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.  
                                                                                                                    
Any Other Business. 
There had been complaints about lorries parking in the passing places in 
Haverholme Park. Councillor Scott had contacted the Transport Manager at Moy 
Park who addressed the problem.  The brambles in the Pinfold had been cut 
down. A letter of thanks is to be sent to Mr & Mrs Edwards  residents of Ewerby 
for the litter picking they do on their walks. 



 
Date of next meeting – Parish Meeting and AGM – 10th May 2023. 


